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March 13, 2017 

 
 
Dear Representative Pierson; 
 
I am writing to express my strong support for HF1712.  Thank you for authoring 
this bill to improve access to dental care by extending the reach of the dental 
workforce and taking full advantage of the skills and expertise of collaborative 
practice dental hygienists as prevention specialists. 

 
Since its enactment in 2001, collaborative practice has allowed Apple Tree’s dental 
hygienists to serve as our “frontline providers” in long-term care facilities, group 
homes, Head Start centers and the other community-based settings we serve.  
Collaborative practice dental hygienists provide not only education and prevention 
services, but also screen and coordinate referrals for dental care.  Our emphasis on 
outreach to high-risk, low-access populations, reduces transportation and other 
barriers to care.  Timely care prevents dental emergencies and drives down total 
dental treatment costs.  HF1712 will increase the number of our hygienists who can 
use collaborative agreements and will increase the efficiency of care we provide to 
the over 25,000 Minnesota Health Care Program patients we serve each year.   
 
For the broader dental community, clarifying Minnesota Statute 150A.10 will dispel 
confusion about collaborative practice, and encourage more dental hygienists and 
dentists to collaborate to improve access to care.   
 
Apple Tree joined forces with Minnesota’s Board of Dentistry, Department of 
Human Services, Department of Health, Dental and Dental Hygiene Associations, 
dental hygiene educators and other stakeholders in an extensive and inclusive 
process to identify these needed clarifications.  I strongly encourage the Health and 
Human Services Reform Committee to give full consideration to their dedicated 
efforts by passing HF1712. 
 
Many thanks for your untiring efforts to improve Minnesota Health Care Programs. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Helgeson, DDS 
Chief Executive Officer 
 
Cc: Tara Erickson 


